
NITNC                        Meeting Minutes                        January 10, 2023                                   20 Attendees 

 

 

Terry Deno opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

Jeanine McKinney reported a balance of $6,476.49 in the account.   

Lieutenant Jake Jensen spoke about the Reorganization Plan the Spokane Police Department is 
implementing to  improve and increase service to the various areas of the city.  Staffing levels have 
declined and CFS (Calls for service) have increased over the past year.  A total of 50 Officers will be 
covering the Northwest area.  There will be no NRO officers. 

Captain Tom Hendron and Officer Jake Jensen will be in charge of our area.  They plan to address 
speeding issues on Indian Trail Road. 

Mark Davies gave a short report from the Community Assembly.  A Strategic Planning Committee is 
working on a 2 year plan to help get 7 inactive Neighborhoods set up to hold Neighborhood Council 
Meetings both in person and on line. 

 

Paul Chapin (Head of Operations for all Spokane Libraries) spoke about the progress on the newly 
remodeled Indian Trail Library.  It plans to open about the middle of March.  It will be children and 
parent and family oriented.  There will be meeting spaces, event spaces and 2 study rooms.  It will offer 
Story Time twice a week and Art Classes.  It also plans to offer an Electric Charging Station in the parking 
lot being donated by Avista. 

Jennie Anderson attended the meeting.  She is excited to see it open. She will be the branch manager. 

 

Zack Zappone gave the City Council update.   

He spoke about some revisions to the Landlord Tenant Laws becoming effective Jan. 23,2023. 

Homelessness remains a top priority for The City Council.  Less than 200 people remain at Camp Hope. 

He spoke about the issues with the construction of the North/South Freeway. 

Terry Closed the meeting at 8:25 p.m.    The next meeting will be February 14, 2023. 

  

  

 


